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Petition No. 527

AT&T Wireless PCS, LLC.

Trumbull, Connecticut

Staff Report

November 7, 2001

On December 28, 2001, Connecticut Siting Council (Council) member Daniel P. Lynch and Fred Cunliffe of the Council staff met with Crown Castle International representative Shane Newhart and Steven Levine of Cingular at 44 Ffyler Road Suffield, Connecticut for inspection of an existing 95-foot monopole telecommunications tower. The site is located at the Town of Suffield Public Works garage.  The tower is owned by Crown.  This tower was approved by the Town on May 1, 2000.  Crown proposes to increase the height from 95 feet to 110 feet for the purposes of installing antennas owned by Cingluar and is petitioning the Council for a declaratory ruling that no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need (Certificate) is required for the modification.  

The tower is currently shared by Verizon Wireless at the 92-foot level, Nextel a the 82-foot level , and Sprint PCS a the 72-foot level. The existing 60-foot by 60-foot compound is surrounded by security fence.  This fence will not be expanded.   

Cingular proposes extending the height of the tower to 110 feet, and installing twelve panel antennas on a triangular antenna platform. The height at the top of the antennas will be about 110 feet above ground level (AGL) with the antenna centerline at 107-feet AGL.  A 12-foot by 20-foot equipment shelter will be located near the base of the tower.

Surrounding land uses consist of the Town’s public works garage, town offices, office and retail uses, and lumber yard. The zoning designation of this site is industrial. 

The worst-case power density for the telecommunications operations at the site has been calculated to be 3.17% of the applicable standard for uncontrolled environments.

AT&T contends that the increase in height of this lattice structure will not result in a substantial environmental effect and the proposed project will be consistent with the existing surrounding landscape.  AT&T also states that approval would moot the need for Siting Council action on a tower sharing proposed for use of an existing wooden monopole owned by United Illuminating Company (TS-AT&T-144-001124) which was tabled at a Council meeting on December 14, 2000.  
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